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Comfort Food 

Most of you probably have a casserole dish in your home. Maybe you have used it to make 
something to bring and share with someone else, whether it was for a potluck dinner, a 
funeral, for someone who was sick, or for parents that had a new baby. Perhaps you 
welcomed a new family to their new home in your neighborhood with a special meal! 

When we bring a gift of food to someone, we are letting them know someone cares. We are 
not only supplying their physical needs but are providing an opportunity to listen and support 
them -- perhaps bringing comfort, hopefully sharing God's love. After all, we are God's 
hands. 

Think about a luncheon or dinner after a memorial or funeral service. Most of us have had 
the experience of burying a loved one. After the service, many people go to the cemetery to 
say their final goodbyes. Some are at a loss, thinking: "What happens next? What do we do?" 
As the mourners return to the church for the meal, they find a place where people are warm 
and loving. Caring people have taken time to offer food and a place to share memories with 
friends and family. It is comforting and reassuring and gives strength to face the changes that 
have occurred. 

Can people always tell we are Christians? Jesus said in Matthew 25:40, "And the King will 

answer them, 'Truly, I say to you, as you did it to one of the least of these my brothers, you 

did it to me. '" It is our actions in love and compassion for others that will let people know 
Whose we are. 

Sharing a meal with others is often mentioned in Scripture. Acts 2:46-47 tells us, And day by 

day, attending the temple together and breaking bread in their homes, they received their 

food with glad and generous hearts, praising God and having favor with all the people. And 

the Lord added to their number day by day those who were being saved. When we sit and 
share a meal, we talk and get to know each other in a personal way. We share our joys, 
sorrows, and life experiences. We give support as we listen to those around us. We often find 
our faith is strengthened as we share our lives and God's love. 

We learn in Acts 18 that Priscilla demonstrated the gift of hospitality. She welcomed people 
into her home and shared the Good News of Jesus' death and resurrection. She knew that as 
she made people feel welcomed and included, they would listen to the wonderful words of 
salvation she knew to be true - that Jesus Christ died on the cross for our sins, was raised 
from the dead, and has prepared a place for us in heaven to live in eternity with Him. 

Serving comfort food to our families is important. Taking the time to eat with each other and 
sharing what is going on in each other's lives helps connect families and reinforces the fact 
that each one is an important member of your family and of God's family. As Christians we 
can find our comfort food in God's Word and in His sacrament of Holy Communion. As we 



share physical comfort food, may God also give us opportunities to share His "comfort 
food." 

Prayer: Lord, we thank You that in everyday life we can reach out to others with Your love 
through the ordinary things we do. We thank You for the comfort food You provide us. Help 
us share it with others. In Jesus' name we pray. Amen. 

All Scripture references are from the ESV. 
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